
 

From Myself and the team we hope this letter finds you well,. Here is the newsletter for crimes that 
have  happened for July 2023 to provide some information and advice in relation to reports we have 
received. 
This month we have been carrying out patrols  in the area  and carrying out some reassurance visits  to  
members of the neighborhood who have reported some activity and incidents within the ward. 
We also had our ward panel meeting on the 28th July and it was great to see some of you there  and to 
hear some good ideas. 

CRIMES REPORTED 

Below is some of the crimes that have been reported for July 2023 
 
Theft of motor vehicle , 02/07/2023 , 19:00-14:30 next day, ELDON 
AVENUE 
 unknown suspect entered vehicle and stole personal valua-

bles without using any keys 
 
Criminal damage vehicle, 01/07/2023– 02/07/2023 , 18:00 - 10:00, 
LONGHEATH GARDENS 
 Damage to wing mirror of vehicle  
 
Theft from motor vehicle, 05/07/2023, 12:00-13:45, DAISY CLOSE 
 Suspect gained entry to victims vehicle by breaking in using 

the rear door handle and stealing valuables 
 
Attempted robbery, 06/07/2023, 16:35, ORCHARD WAY 
 Suspect approached victim and demanded phone. Thankfully 

suspect wasn't able to carry the robbery out. 

 
Vehicle Interference, 18/07/2023, WILKS GARDENS 
-        Suspects riding 3 mopeds attempted to steal victims bike using 
an angle grinder, suspects fled the scene before police arrived leav-
ing the bike but damaging the lock. 

 

                    Priorities  
 
 Reassurance patrols 

around ORCHARD WAY 
to deter ASB and provide 
crime prevention advice 
on motor vehicle theft. 

 Increased patrols around 
LONGHEATH GARDENS 
due to a slight rise in ASB 

 Increased patrols around 
ASHBURTON PLAYING 
FIELDS due to reports of 
increased ASB involving 
youths. 

 

Advice 
We have had an increasing amount of residents concerned around potential theft espe-
cially around motor vehicles. Where possible we recommend fitting vehicles with a 
steering lock and a dash cam to help deter any attempt and capture any footage of 
repeat concerns. 
We have also  had reports of noise complaints coming from neighbours as always these 
can be reported to the team, however the first port of call should be with the local 
council regarding any noise disputes who can be emailed on pollution@croydon.gov.uk 
Finally we have  had a slight rise of anti social behaviour and residents have asked 
about CCTV regarding there property. For this we recommend using something such as 
ring doorbell, and if using larger CCTV systems please be mindful of invading other 
neighbours privacy. 

 Contact Details 

Telephone 101 

Email - SNmailbox-ShirleyNorthSNT@met.police.uk 

You can now follow us on NextDoor.co.uk 

 

If you would like to receive the 

monthly update and get the latest 

statistics and information in please 

email the team and ask to be on 

our mailing list . 

 

  EVENTS AND OTHER NEWS 

SATURDAY 12/08/2023 -  MILLERS 

POND FAIR 

We will be at millers pond fair from 

12pm to offer crime prevention advice 

and answer any questions you have  

WEDNESDAY 16/08/2023—

LONGHEATH GARDENS STREET BRIEF-

ING 

We will be at longheath gardens 6pm-

7pm to answer any questions you 

might have or if you just wanted to 

come and say hello. 


